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OTLEY CHURCHES MAKE HISTORIC DECISIONS
During the past month, unprecedented steps towards mutual understanding, closer fellowship and united work and witness in the Name and Cause of Christ, have been taken by the Otley Churches, Two Meetings have been held recently, the first in Clitheroe House and the second in the Methodist Parlour, when the Clergy and Ministers and lay representatives came together for informal discussion on ways and means of working together and witnessing to their common faith in Jesus Christ as Saviour and Lord. Never before have Roman Catholic and Protestant Churches - Anglican and Free - met together in Otley.

There have, of course, been many occasions in the past when the Anglican and Free Churches have met together in happy co-operation and worship, but recently, because of the decision of the Vatican Council, it has been made possible for the Roman Catholic Church to share in these for the first time. It is a matter for great rejoicing that this opportunity of all meeting together as Christians to seek ways and means of bridging the ever-widening gulf between the Church and the world, has now presented itself.

The first Meeting was at the invitation of the Rev.Father Backhouse; it was held, on Roman Catholic premises; a real sense of fellowship was experienced, and the Meeting presided over by Father Backhouse concluded with refreshments served by members of his Church.
The Ministers of the four main Churches in the town who have attended are the Rev. Canon John Clayton, Vicar of Otley; The Rev.Father Backhouse, Roman Catholic Priest; The Rev.Norman Forster, Methodist Minister and The Rev.S.Leon Cook, the Congregational Minister. At the second Meeting, Father Backhouse was in the Chair, the Rev.Forman Forster led the devotions and the lay delegates present were Mrs Swales, Mr.Greeley and Mr.Teasdale, Roman Catholic; Mr.D.Procter, Parish Church; Mr.D.P.Good, Methodist; Mrs Vance Mr.Jenkins and Mr.C.Moxon,Congregational. At the Meeting a permanent Committee was constituted under the name "THE OTLEY COUNCIL OF CHRISTIAN CHURCHES". Mrs Vance of 9 Bridge Avenue, was elected Secretary, and Mr.C.Moxon of 9,Grosvenor terrace, Treasurer, both to serve for one year. It was pointed out that whilst the Council would seek further co-operation and united worship and witness, it could only serve in an advisory capacity; all plans would be considered as recommendations which would be subject to the approval or otherwise of the Church Meetings of the member Churches.

THE WEEK OF PRAYER FOR CHRISTIAN UNITY, which is observed universally by Churches of all denominations Presented the first opportunity to get together and the suggested plans are that each Church observe the Week of Prayer in its own way, but that on Tuesday, l8th January a United Service be held in the Wesley Hall at the Methodist Church. The Rev. N. Forster was invited to conduct the worship and two Speakers, one Anglican and one Roman Catholic, are to be invited by their respective clergymen to give short addresses. After further friendly discussion, Father Backhouse closed the Meeting and thanked all for their attendance.
Hie next Meeting of the Otley Council of Christian Churches will be on the ?th February in the V'esley Hall, when the Rev.S.Leon Cook will be the Chairman.
